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Old Business  
None 

 

New Business 
#2018.08.12.01: Picnics and Recovery/Save your Ass 
Add to meeting list. Saturday 4-5p at Terra Nova except last Saturday of month at Broderick Park 6755 62nd St. N, 

Pinellas Park. 

Action of the ASC in August: Passed   Yay: 34   Nay: 3   Abstain: 1 

 

#2018.08.12.02: Picnics and Recovery/Save your Ass 
Starter Kit 

Action of the ASC in August: Passed   Yay: 33  Nay: 3   Abstain: 0 

 

#2018.08.12.03: Resurrender/ICOF 
Starter Kit to Soul Sisters 

Action of the ASC in August: Withdrawn 

 

#2018.08.12.04: Alt Treasurer/Change Starts Here 
Change wording in activities budget guidelines bullet pt “In the event” .. exceeds the amount avail in fund instead of 

“set aside” 

Intent: Concept 11 

Action of the ASC in August: Tabled to Policy 

 

#2018.08.12.05: Change Starts Here/It Works 
p.19 under activities budget guidelines bullet 4 add verbiage referring to debit card. *Needs to submit a check request 

or debit transfer 

Intent: Tradition 5, Concept 11 

Action of the ASC in August: Postponed for 1 month 

 

#2018.08.12.06: Change Starts Here/It Works 
P. 11 Bullet 8 under treasurer responsibilities, add verbiage regarding transfer of funds to debit cards along with 

checks written. *That no debit card transfers, checks … 

Intent: Tradition 5, Concept 11 

Action of the ASC in August: Postponed for 1 month 

 

#2018.08.12.07: Change Starts Here/It Works 
p.19 under activities budget guidelines, bullet 3 sub bullet 2 add check request or debit card transfers. 

Intent: Tradition 5, Concept 11 

Action of the ASC in August: Postponed for 1 month 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Report 
I would like to thank Joe for his service as Secretary and for his patience and loving way of teaching me how to 

hopefully carry on in his footsteps. I would also like to thank Brittany for her willingness and motivation to jump 

on the secretary ship! All is well. This has been a transition month and so far, so well. However, we need the new 

email addresses or physical addresses from several of the new members. Please come see us to update your 

groups contact information. Also, we are a beautifully growing area. Please, help us keep the minutes as to the 

point as possible. We appreciate your support and kindness.  

 

In Loving Service, 

Your Secretary Team- 

Valerie S. and Brittany P. 

Secretary/Alt Secretary   

areasecretary@bascna.org 
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Board of Directors Meeting 
All is well. 

 

ILS,  

 

-Michael  

 

Ad Hoc 

 
No ad hoc reports at this time 

 

RCM I & RCM II Report 
RCM Report 

                       (August 2018) 

1.     Open RSC Positions 

    Current 

     

          September 

     Corrections Resource  Coordinator 

         PR Resource Coordinator 

         FRC board 

                              HRP member 

2.     FRC Positions 

·       Merchandise 

                                              i. Brooke L 

                                             ii. Joe D 

·       Programming/serenity keepers  

                                              i. Anthony N 

                                             ii.  

                           III. Kristine K 

·       Entertainment 

                                              i. Ramon  

                                             ii.      

·       Marathon  

     i.Sandy H 

    ii. Mike H 

·       Registration 

                                              i. Allen C. 

                                             ii. Marianne B 

·       hospitality/Greeter/  

                                              i. Lauren F 

                                             ii. Ginger C 

3.     Workgroups (reimbursed $0.27/mi) 

·       Updates 

                                              i.     Mentorship - (active)  

                                            (SEZF) 

                                             ii.     Corrections – (active )if interested to go (Behindthewalls.us)need support 

                                            iii.     Website/ IT Revamp-        

                                                                         (active)  

                                            iv.     Treatment Dialogue –   

                                                                           (active) 
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                                             v.     HRP guidelines –(active) 

                  Workgroups in queue 

                                i. Sub-committees(area support) 

                               ii. RSC traveling to different areas  

               

                       Old Business-  

         

                       New Business - Bermuda proposal- work group to be formed to send 2 representatives to go 

to Bermuda to help carry the message. 

RSO proposal to continue the archivist thru January 2019. FRSC atv$380 week plus 15% for 

miscellaneous materials and withholding taxes. Total expense $8303 the over budget amount of $506 and 

payroll taxes if $2535. Total project cost of $12344 

 

        Elections- HRP asked the body for Co- Facilitator and Facilitator for this term to be 1 year so they 

can run aline with the rest of election of RSC elections. Dathan J who is the current Facilitator was recommended 

by HRP to stay on another year and Dathan J. won the vote of the body.  George who was the current Co-

Facilitator resigned and step down. Ray from treasure coast won the vote for co-facilitator. William W. will be 

acclimating to HRP. Joey from Orlando ran for H&I resource 

coordinator, and the body voted yes. The RSO board presented Steve B and Phil C to stay on the board and the 

body voted yes. FRC presented Dawn E. , Cindy S., Dennis J., to stay on the board for 1 year and the body voted 

yes.    

                      

                       Facilitator - Dathan J.(1 year term)     

            Co- Facilitator - Ray(1 year term) 

                      Hrp- William W 

         H&I resource coordinator - Joey(greater Orlando area) 

         RSO board - Steve B and Phil C  (1 year term) 

                     FRC -Dennis J, Dawn E, Cindy S (1 year term)  

 

I would like to thank  the Bay Area for allowing me to acclimate to RCM1 and it is a privilege and honor to serve 

this  fellowship and especially this area. I would also like to congratulate Sara S on becoming the RCM2 and I'm 

looking forward to working with her.  

 

 

If any GSR is interested in any regional event, or would like the access to regional minutes they can find 

them at www.naflorida.org  

 

I.L.S.  

RCM Team:  

Chris D                RCM I 

 
Allen C. – GSR Regional Room Report 

 

This month (July) I went to Regional Service and I attended the Saturday workshop and the Sunday Service 

Conference. I learned a lot and it was an eye-opening experience to know that service can be as exciting as it can 

be informative. I have seen that the process continues and that you can grow more and more with the higher 

service structure. I enjoyed the main Service conference and the way that the Consensus Based voting worked. 

Over all I will enjoy going and being a part of the meeting instead of being on the wings of the meeting, if given 

the chance with becoming the RCM II. I will however continue to go no matter what because I really enjoyed the 

Saturday meeting and the ability to be a big part of the process and being allowed to participate in the workshops 

that were presented. I want to thank the Area for allowing me the ability to go and the ability to continue to go. 
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In Loving Service,  

Allen C. 

Alt-GSR for IT Works 

 
Sara S. – GSR Regional Room Report 

 

I had the opportunity to attend the Florida regional conference this weekend. It was a tremendous learning 

experience for me. Friday, I attended the opening welcome meeting, which gave me a chance to see members of 

region as recovering addicts not just as service members. Saturday was a full day that consisted of Area Service 

Support, fellowship development and a meeting to discuss any proposals that would be brought to the regional 

floor.  The day ended with a meeting and some fellowship, which I thought was a great way to decompress from a 

long day of workshops and discussions. Sunday, I attended the RSC meeting and got to watch all of Saturday's 

preparations and discussions come to life on the regional floor. I was also able to watch consensus-based decision 

making in action and the regional election process, which is very similar to the Area elections process. Overall the 

weekend was very informative, and I enjoyed every aspect of it. I look forward to the next time that I am able to 

attend.  

 

 

Administrative 
We met 8ish.  All were in attendance except for Chair of Lit/Newsletter.  All issues discussed were presented on 

Area floor.  A special thank you for Brook L, Marie A, and Danette R for auditing our books.  Thank you for the 

opportunity to serve. 

Drew F 

 

Activities 
Good morning 

 

We are preparing for our annual Bay Area Anniversary Party "Back to the 80's" theme, celebrating 37 years.  This 

Saturday, August 18 from 6pm to 11pm at Abundant Life Ministries in Largo.  This is a free event to addicts, 

funded from our budget and NA member donations.   

 

Check requests: 

 

Terra Nova for meeting space - 8/1/18, 7/25/18, 7/18/18, 7/11/18 - $40 

 

Jeannie Kouris  for taxes paid out of pocket for Celebration Station event - $24.61 

 

UHaul storage - 79.95 

 

Mike Magee - food for anniversary party $1050 

 

Already paid - for rental fee to Abundant Life Ministries - Anniversary party $590 

 

Thank you. 

Jeannie and Alisha 
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Helpline 
Good Morning BASCNA, 

The Help Line subcommittee met Sunday August 5th at 9:00 am. We received 87 helpline calls between July 10th 

(07/10/2018) to August 9th (08/09/2018). That is up by 31 calls from last month. We have all our shifts covered 

however we have individuals covering multiple shifts and could use some help. We welcomed 2 new members to 

our subcommittee last weekend. Please let your homegroup know that this is a portable commitment (meaning 

you can be of service wherever you happen to be), and that we have the shortest subcommittee meeting in the 

area. 

We discussed the new regional help line in our last meeting. It does not appear that this would be a good solution 

for our area as we have a very smooth well-oiled machine running at the moment. 

Our next subcommittee meeting will be held a week earlier than normal on Sunday, August 26th at 9:00 a.m. at 

Terra Nova. 

Thank you for allowing us to be of service, 

Frank D. and Hailey B. The Helpline Team 

 

Hospitals & Institutions 
All is well. Our business meeting will be moved up one month to accommodate for WCNA.  

 

Literature Distributor 
Hey everyone, 

 All is well. As a reminder, please be sure to fill out your order form completely including the group name and 

name of the person who is picking it up, as well as signing your money order. It makes it easier and faster for us 

to find you once your order is complete. we do not accept cash so everything needs to be in the form of a check or 

money order, and please turn your orders in promptly. New medallions are available and can be engraved and 

customized. Contact us to see the options or go to www.floridarso.org. They are $20 each and require a minimum 

of 2-3 weeks to make. Any issues with meeting lists being off center when printed will hopefully be resolved soon 

with the company we use. Out of order helpline numbers are being taken off the back off the meeting lists and are 

being replaced with “TBA” to be announced. We will put correct numbers on there as we receive them. 

Thank you for allowing us to serve, 

Ryan C. and Alice 

 

Newsletter Report 
No report submitted  
 

BASCNA Inc. 
No report submitted  

 

Policy 
All is well. Policy meet today at 9:00 AM. We nominated & voted in Joe D. as Vice Chair. 

ILS 

Rick S. 

 

Public Relations 
All is well 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Hello GSR’s and all members of Bay Area NA, 

After August’s business, the checking balance was .  

After deducting the activities fund of  and prudent reserve of ; our balance was over, which 

allows us to make a donation to Region in the amount of . However, this was voted on the floor to 









 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
  

     

          

           

           

        

         

        

         

        

     

        

        

         

          

       

         

      

          

          

        

       

     

          

          

        

         

       

                       

       

 

     

            

                        

          

           

          

       

  

     

     

            

                       

         

      

         

        

            

        

         

       

                                                            

                                                     

              

      

          

       

             

       

        

        

           

            

          

        

           

        

              

              

  






